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Editors thoughts...My photographer, Jim Castino, has gone AWOL. No, that is not true...Jim & Caroline are on an outing, so I'm doing double duty as photographer and editor. It's a tough job and the pay is
great. I'm not complaining. :) Today is Keith Harris's birthday. Please keep his family in your thoughts and prayers as he is certainly missed.



Filling in for President Randy this morning, PE Robin Callahan did an outstanding job of running the meeting. New member Kirsten Bahr gave a nice invocation , the pledge and 4 way test came off with a
hitch too. Robin had a presidential message about juggling commitments and to the people on zoom , thanks for your participation. Just remember that it may not be your time to shine, but you are a ray of
sunshine. I kinda ad libbed that statement. When your the editor you can do that without being questioned. I love my job. :).

Today's guests are former member Michael Patton, who used to head up club service. Steve O had 2 guests with him this morning.

Robin went over the new by law changes. They include the past president term will change from 4 to only 3 years. The requirements for President have been amended due to not enough people wanting to do
the auction. A role may be now appointed by the holder.

Lyn Junge announced that 4 new members would be inducted this morning. Kurt Grimmer , John P ( the newest itch ) , Kelly Lane and Ian Wordon will be sworn in by the honorable Duane Fister who, with
style, grace and pinash, inducted our 4 newest members. A round of Hip Hip was to follow.



Cindy Reed gave us exchange student updates. Sophie Kilmor has arrived in the Netherlands , Morgan is leaving today and our inbound student from Korea will be arriving on Monday. She will be greeted by
Geoff Barcalow and his wife.

PP Tom Borgen thanked the club for their support on the courage classic. We've been doing this for 31 years and this year over $300,000 has been raised this year.



Pat Schmidt announced that the Team Lee Cancer event at Moroso was a big success. She thanked everyone who donated to the cause , along with mentioning those businesses that donated items for the silent
auction. Over $7000 was raised.

From the midday club ,Addison Ricards made an, announcement regarding the upcoming Harbor Hounds event.

Raffle lady Donna Lormor called out numbers....Rand gets 10 free tickets next week and had the chance to draw for big money. He pulled the white chip worth $15.

PP Dave Cathers was out finemaster today. He got the crowd going with his scene of humor. Pam thanked everyone for their support of the past event. Terry Brown spoke of an upcoming rv event in memory
of Keith Harris. There were many happy folks in the crowd today .

There was a funny comment about the view looking from back to front...can you spot the issue. ( no hair )

PP Betty Felker introduced today's speaker Pam Holt. Pam thanked her for the nice introduction and then told the club about the Film Festivals' new programs. There is great communication within their
board of directors. We were the 1st to see the new program. There is a lot going on this year with the group. Pam explained the new process that is done to select films. The Gig Harbor Film Festival is one of
the top 100 in the world to offer what they do. The new show "Stars on Guitars " is going to be a huge success. We got a quick viewing of the trailer. It deals with the story of the " Ventures" singing group who
have put out over 250 albums. Don Wilson was to be honored and he passed before the celebration. The movie will be great to see once it previews. There will be a new VIP all access pass this year for $300 .
There will be a $40 3 day pass as well. There is a lot of excitement for the upcoming season. There was a Q & A session and a quiz.

Are you ready for the funnies ...







Rotary eye test...is the dot on the front or back side...you tell me ...


